O’Sullivan Shopfitting (Cambridge) Ltd
243 Mill Road

Cambridge

CB1 3BE

11th February 2005
F.A.O: Dave Elsom
Re: Welling Co-op Complaint

Dear Dave,


I am writing with regard to a complaint that was made yesterday regarding an incident that took place at the Welling store in the week beginning Monday 17th January 2005. 
As I understand it, a lady fell on the shop floor and has since made a complaint to the Co-op. At the time of the accident, there were temporary repairs made to the shop floor by our operatives (please see the attached statement). The works were carried out in line with Health and Safety guidelines and the site was left clean and tidy. The work was checked by the manager and a job sheet was signed. 

We understood that permanent repairs were to be carried out as soon as the Ardex resin had arrived at the store. The delay in carrying out the permanent repairs was at the instruction of the store manager and we did, on two separate occasions, unsuccessfully seek to gain access to complete the work. 
If we had been aware of any damage to the temporary repair then we would have carried out additional repair work immediately or reported it to the Co-op surveyor for action to be taken. We were not informed that any of the temporary repairs had or did cause a risk to the public or was in breach of Health and Safety guidelines and no query or additional order was raised with regard to this issue. When the store manager mentioned to our operatives that there had been an accident, he did not state that this had occurred in an area where the repairs had been carried out. If he had said this, our operatives would have informed the Kingspan office immediately, as per their training, and we would have taken the necessary steps in line with our complaints policy to collate the information and liase with all relevant professionals (I have attached a copy of our Complaints Procedure and Policy Statement which are available to all clients). 
We carried out the final repairs as soon as we were able to gain access to the areas of shop floor that had received the temporary repair and have since attended to carry out further works on the floor. Please note that we have raised our concerns over the poor condition of the shop floor on numerous occasions over the last two years and we can only make repairs to the amount of floor tiles that have been requested (100 tiles in 
this instance). We would be happy to make further permanent repairs as soon as the orders are raised.
We pride ourselves on providing good customer service and endeavour to maintain good customer relations; therefore, we take any complaints very seriously. The Welling incident has been logged as a Serious Complaint and will be investigated in line with our complaints procedure. I will personally oversee all investigations carried out by this office and take the appropriate action in relation to the findings. Kingspan will co-operate fully in finding a resolution that is acceptable to all parties involved.
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any queries or require any further information.

Yours sincerely,

Peter McDonnell

